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68 Cadman Drive,
Priorslee,
Telford,
Shropshire
 TF2 9SD

28th May 2020

Tel: 07960 945771
Email: clerk@wooreparishcouncil.org



To: 	Mr Owen Paterson MP
	House of Commons	

Date: 	28th May 2020


Dear Mr Paterson,


We were delighted to hear of the appointment of Sir Mark Worthington OBE, Independent Construction Commissioner to HS2 Phase 2a. We believe that his responsibilities will include working with communities, businesses and individuals along the West Midlands to Crewe section of the HS2 line to improve engagement.  


We have written to Sir Mark today, introducing him to the Woore Parish Council (WPC) concerns regarding the threats that HS2 proposals bring to our village and seeking to have him take up those concerns. We enclose a copy of our letter to Sir Mark for your information.


In order to facilitate our engagement with Sir Mark, we are writing to you today to ask that you make contact with both Sir Mark and the Rt Hon Andrew Stephenson MP  (Minister for HS2) and invite them to ‘visit’ our Parish. We would be delighted to host them in the village but recognise that under the current social isolation rules such a visit may not be possible and the meeting may need to be virtual.  We are very happy to take part in any virtual meeting. 


Sir Mark’s appointment and the creation of a Minister for HS2 is a very welcome development from our perspective. We understand that tight financial control of the HS2 budget is part of the remit within both these new posts.  We indicated to you recently that we believe post pandemic, the priorities to rebuild our economy will be considerably different than when HS2 was given permission to proceed. 


We look forward to your continued support,

Yours sincerely,



M.E. Cowey

Chairman of Woore of Parish Council


Enclosure:	Copy letter to Sir Mark Worthington OBE
Independent Construction Commissioner to HS2 Phase 2a
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